BCCRA Minutes – April 11, 2019

Mo's Irish Pub – 255 East Basse Road
(Minutes prepared from notes by a proxy for the secretary.)

Board Members in Attendance: Carol Castillo, Angie Jimenez, Letitia “Tish” Moncivais,

and Blanca Espericueta

Board Members Absent: Jessica Butts.

Meeting called to order at 6:13 p.m.

BCCRA now has 46 professional members and 22 student members for a total of 68 members.

Carol Castillo acknowledged BCCRA past presidents David Zarate, Luis Duran, Tonya Thompson, and Mary Berry. NCRA rep Kristin Anderson could not attend; Erminia Uviedo, TCRA rep, could not attend; Angie Lozano and Kim Tindall from TexDra could not attend either.

Tish Moncivais and Angie Jimenez are still the account holders for BCCRA's Frost Bank account.

Treasurer's report: $8,069.47 present balance, including the deposits from the golf tournament, fiesta medals, and T-shirts.

Luis Duran made a motion to accept the treasurer's report; Angie Jimenez seconded. The motion was adopted.

The following payment options are accepted by BCCRA: cash, check, and credit card (either on-site or on the website).

Fiesta medals will continue to be sold at $10/medal until sold out. An online option for purchasing items from BCCRA will be researched.

The golf tournament update is as follows: at present, operations are running smoothly.

Kim Tindall has sponsored bags; Kathy Hoffman will be a sponsor as well; Federal Reporters will be a sponsor also; Sherri MacDonald will also be a sponsor, the last three currently with unspecified items and/or donations.

A possible profit of $10- to $12,000 was discussed from just the golf. Mo's is currently considering sponsoring the boxed lunches for one team. There will be a happy hour on Friday before the tournament for a meet and greet as well as to stuff goody bags.

Volunteers will be reached prior to as well as the day of the tournament regarding T-shirts; sizes must be provided, and the shirts will be complimentary for volunteer services. The Golf Committee will be wearing a different style of shirt so as to be distinguishable from volunteers. (Direct golfers to committee members for questions, et cetera.)

Bunco is no longer an activity coinciding with the golf tournament.

Items are currently being accepted for a donation for the wheelbarrows.

Jessica Butts has been chosen to head the mentor program.

In regard to NCRA events, it is suggested to remain watchful and involved, as they continually update their website with current events and the like.

In regard to TCRA, BCCRA will be donating for the TCRA convention held this year, 2019.

Tonya Thompson, TCRA Membership Chair, reports an increase in membership and encourages joining or renewing membership. The 80th year of TCRA will be celebrated at this upcoming convention in September in Austin.

Mary Berry presented on NCRA's A-Z Program, declaring a total of 20 machines have been donated. TCRA does not presently have funds to sponsor fixing machines or evaluating them, et cetera.

Project Steno has also been reached out to by Mary Berry, but Glyn Poage has not confirmed but suggested that Project Steno may not donate towards the cause of fixing these machines, either. BCCRA is currently Mary Berry's last resort, and she is asking for a donation of $1,800 towards machine repairs. NCRA is in control of the program and has not declared a start date for the summer session as of yet. The students who were present at the meeting advocated for the positive role of this program.

A motion to table the discussion of donating $1,800 towards repairing steno machines for NCRA's A-Z program's use until after the golf tournament was made by Luis Duran and seconded by 

Tish Moncivais.

Students acknowledged for passing portions of the CSR exam were as follows: Dana (who passed the written knowledge portion) and Jasmine (who is now a CSR) [last names?]. Another noted accomplishment was a mock CSR pass by Katelyn Van Slyke.

Kathy Hoffman will be presenting a form of court reporting boot camp for students.

Mary Berry also presented a Fox Tech event needing volunteers on 4/12/2019.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Luis Dura. Seconded by Kathy Hoffman.

Meeting adjourned at 7:21 p.m.

___________________________________


___________________________________

Carol Castillo, President




Jessica C. Butts, Secretary

